FEBRUARY 06, 2019

MONTHLY WORKSHOP MEETING.

2019 AGREEMENT WITH DELAWARE
OPPORTUNITIES FOR LOCAL SENIOR DINING
CENTER FOR $2500. APPROVED.

The Town Board of the Town of Middletown, Delaware County, New York, held
their monthly workshop meeting on Wednesday, February 06, 2019 at the Town Hall,

located on #42339 State Route 28, Margaretville, NY.
The following Board Members were present:

SUpervisor........cooeeeiinnnn. Carl P. Davis
Councilman Members........ Brian Sweeney, Kenneth Taylor and Christopher
Dabritz

Councilperson Julia Reischel was not in attendance.

Also present were: Bob Payne, Diane Newman, Thomas Newman, Len Utter, Peg
Ellsworth, Paula DeSimone, Richard Rossi, Darlene Seemer, Carl Seemer, Pat Pope,
Adelia Giorgi, Louis Giorgi, Caitlyn Roberts, Cheryl Roberts, Ashton Grocholl and
Jamie Vogler.

Supervisor Davis called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

The Town Board reviewed the ATTACHED Agenda prepared by Supervisor
Davis and Town Clerk.

Peg Ellsworth of MARK Project reviewed the ATTACHED letter from the
Housing Trust Fund Corporation (HTFC) and the NYS Office of Community Renewal
(OCR) dated January 24, 2019 informing the Town of Middletown that 1t has been
awarded $433.,650 in New York State Community Development Block Grant (NYS
CDGB) funds which will benefit approximately fifteen owner-occupied homes with
families that meet the ATTACHED 2019 CDBG Income Limits.

The Town Board reviewed the ATTACHED Arkville-Halcottsville Water
Monthly Action Report for January 2019 prepared by Bob Payne, Superintendent.

The Town Board reviewed the name change from John Tuttle Road to Santord
Hollow Road and then Supervisor Davis opened the floor for public comment. Tom
Newman, Diane Newman and Carl Seemer were not in favor of the name change due to
all the paperwork involved in changing their address with everyone they do business
with. Louis Giorgi read the ATTACHED summary written by him to the Town Board
explaining it is a restoration of the original, historical and rightful name of the road which
started in the 1830s. He also presented to the Board numerous Petitions showing people
on the road supporting this change. Len Utter and Pat Pope also spoke in favor of the
change.

Motion was made by K. Taylor, seconded by C. Dabritz to approve the
ATTACHED 2019 Agreement from Delaware Opportunities for the local Senior Dining
Center for $2,500. (4) Ayes - Carl P. Davis; Brian Sweeney, Kenneth Taylor and
Christopher Dabritz - (0) Nays.

The Town Board reviewed and discussed tape recordings being placed on the
website but decided to table it until next week when Councilperson Reischel would be
present as she presented it to the Board.

Motion for adjournment was made by K. Taylor, seconded by B. Sweeney. (4)
Ayes - Carl P. Davis; Brian Sweeney, Kenneth Taylor and Christopher Dabritz - (0)
Nays. The meeting was adjourned at 6:51 p.m.
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